WISCASSET SCHOOL DEPARTMENT

225 Gardiner Road

Wiscasset, ME 04578

(207) 882-4104

DR TERRY L. WOOD Superintendent of Schools

March 14, 2020

Dear Parent/Guardian,

We understand that the Novel Coronavirus, now known as COVID-19, is causing much anxiety in our community, country and the world. Wiscasset School Department is working to provide you with the most up to date information on this rapidly evolving situation. Following is a brief overview of the current situation. For more information and frequently asked questions, we recommend you visit https://www.maine.gov/doe/covid-19

WHAT IS KNOWN:

- The virus causing COVID-19 is a new coronavirus that has not been previously identified and causes a respiratory illness ranging from a mild cold-like illness to severe pneumonia.
- Most (81%) of people diagnosed with COVID-19 in China had a mild disease, including most children.
- Similar to influenza, the people who are most likely to have severe disease and complications from COVID-19 are older individuals (>60 years old) and those with other medical conditions like heart and lung disease or diabetes.
- There is no vaccine or treatment currently available for COVID-19 but the National Institutes of Health is evaluating treatments and developing a vaccine already.

HOW THE VIRUS SPREADS:

- COVID-19 is believed to spread primarily the same way the common cold or flu spreads, through respiratory droplets that are produced when someone coughs or sneezes.
- People who are most at risk of becoming infected with COVID-19 are those who have been in close contact (within about 6 feet) of someone who has the disease.
- People are thought to be most contagious when they are most symptomatic (the sickest).
- Some spread of the virus might be possible before a person has symptoms; there have been reports of this with COVID-19, but this is not thought to be the main way the virus spreads.

WHAT YOU CAN DO NOW:

- Keep children home when they are sick. Students (and parents/guardians) who are ill, especially with acute respiratory symptoms (not allergies or chronic conditions), should stay home.
- Teach your children to always cover their coughs and sneezes with a tissue or elbow.
- Remind them to wash their hands with soap and water (or use hand sanitizer) after they touch their face, use the restroom and before they eat.
- Tell children to avoid touching their mouth and nose since that is how germs get into the body.
- Clean frequently touched surfaces and objects (everyday household disinfectants are fine). Enhance cleaning of high touch surfaces like door knobs, toilet handles and sink handles.
- Plan for when community spread occurs: 1. Ensures you have a plan to designate a caregiver, such as a family member or neighbor, for a sick child if you can't stay home. 2. Wiscasset School Department plans to communicate with you when needed, through the instant alert system.

WHAT THE SCHOOL DEPARTMENT IS DOING:

- All public areas, including classrooms are being disinfected on a daily basis; hand railings, doorknobs, bathrooms, desktops, front of lockers, etc.
- Appropriate cleaners are being used for disinfection.
- · Additional hours have been added to the custodial staff for disinfecting measures.

We are receiving updates as the Maine Department of Education is working directly with Maine Center for Disease Control and Prevention to monitor this evolving situation. We will continue to provide new information to the community as things change.

Dr. Derry R. Wood

Dr. Terry L. Wood

Superintendent of Schools